
 

 
 
 

NCAA DIVISION I NOTIFICATION (Effective: January 16, 2020) 
 
An exception has been granted by both the NCAA Division I Men's and Women's Golf 
Committees, which will allow all institutions the opportunity to walk the golf course during the 
2020 AJGA Thunderbird International Junior Invitational, which will be conducted at Grayhawk 
Golf Club, in Scottsdale, Arizona April 9-12, 2020. It is important to note that the remainder of 
the policy remains in force as noted below, specific to the finals site of the 2020 Division I Men's 
and Women's Golf Championships. 
 
 

EFFECTIVE AUGUST 1, 2019 
 

2020 Course Access During Regular Season – Finals Site 
 
The NCAA Division I Men's and Women's Golf Committees have adopted the following policy 
for the regular season specific to the finals site that will conduct the respective back-to-back 
national championships:  
 
Student-athletes and coaches are prohibited from walking, playing or practicing at the 
championship finals course (i.e., practice facilities and any additional golf course at the venue) 
beginning August 1 of the championship academic year other than those student-athletes and 
coaches who are members of the course or who are competing in sanctioned events of the state's 
amateur or professional golf associations, the USGA, LPGA, and PGA. Violations of this policy 
may result in sanctions listed under NCAA misconduct provisions or disqualification for a team 
or an individual(s), with no substitution permitted. The host institution will be prohibited from 
walking, playing or practicing on the championship finals course beginning 10 days prior to the 
men's championship. 


